
March 22, 2023 

TO ALL LIUNA REGIONAL OFFICES, DISTRICT COUNCILS, LOCAL UNIONS 
AND AFFILIATES 

RE: Changes to the LIUNA General Executive Board 

Dear Brothers and Sisters: 

Yesterday, I announced to our General Executive Board (GEB) that I will retire from the 
office of General President, effective Sunday, April 30, 2023.   I am pleased to report that 
the GEB voted unanimously to appoint LIUNA Vice President Brent Booker to become 
/,81$¶V�HOHYHQWK�*HQHUDO�3UHVLGHQW�DW� WKDW� WLPH���%UHQW�LV�D�WKLUG-JHQHUDWLRQ�/DERUHU¶V�
Laborer, the son of retired LIUNA General Secretary-Treasurer Carl E. Booker, and the 
grandson of Local Union 795 Business Manager Carl W. Booker.  Brent served as LIUNA 
Director of Construction until 2012, when he assumed the post of General Secretary-
7UHDVXUHU� RI� WKH�1RUWK�$PHULFD¶V�%XLOGLQJ� 7UDGHV�8QLRQV� �1$%78��� �+H� UHWXUQHG� WR�
LIUNA last fall, and became Vice President upon the retirement of LIUNA Vice President 
Ralph Cole. 

At this same meeting, LIUNA General Secretary-Treasurer Armand E. Sabitoni announced 
his retirement, also effective Sunday, April 30, 2023.  The GEB voted unanimously to 
DSSRLQW� /,81$�9LFH� 3UHVLGHQW� DQG� 5KRGH� ,VODQG� /DERUHUV¶� 'LVWULFW� &RXQFLO� %XVLQHVV�
Manager Michael F. Sabitoni to become our next General-Secretary Treasurer at that time.  
A third-generation Laborer from a legendary LIUNA family, Michael was elected Vice 
President by the GEB last year, to fill the vacancy left by the retirement of LIUNA Vice 
President and Assistant New England Regional Manager Vincent Masino.  I know that 
Michael, like Armand, will ensure that LIUNA continues to have the financial resources 
we need to succeed and grow. 

LIUNA Vice President, Pacific Southwest Regional Manager, and Special Assistant to the 
General President Rocco Davis also announced his retirement, effective April 30, 2023.  
The GEB elected Assistant Pacific Southwest Regional Manager Ernie Ordonez to serve 
as LIUNA Vice President, and I appointed him Pacific Southwest Regional Manager. 

The GEB also made several RWKHU�XQDQLPRXV�OHDGHUVKLS�FKDQJHV�DW�\HVWHUGD\¶V�PHHWLQJ��
all effective May 1, 2023. 

Local Union 271 Secretary-Treasurer Dan Bianco was elected Vice President to fill 
0LFKDHO�6DELWRQL¶V�9LFH�3UHVLGHQW�VHDW�RQ�WKH�*(%��DQG�,�DSSRLQWHG�'DQ�1HZ�(QJODQG�
Regional Manager.  



Changes to the LIUNA General Executive Board 
March 22, 2023 
Page Two 

LIUNA Executive Director and Assistant Ohio Valley and Southern States Regional 
0DQDJHU�6WHYH�)DUQHU�ZDV�HOHFWHG�9LFH�3UHVLGHQW�WR�ILOO�%UHQW�%RRNHU¶V�9LFH�3UHVLGHQW�VHDW�
on the GEB. 

LIUNA Vice President and Great Lakes Regional Manager Terrence M. Healy was named 
Special Assistant to the General President. 

LIUNA Vice President and Central and Eastern Canada Regional Manager Joseph S. 
Mancinelli was named Canadian Director. 

7KHVH�FKDQJHV�IROORZ�WZR�LPSRUWDQW�OHDGHUVKLS�FKDQJHV�ODVW�\HDU���0DVRQ�7HQGHUV¶�District 
Council Business Manager Michael E. Hellstrom was unanimously elected LIUNA Vice 
President upon the retirement of Vice President and Eastern Regional Manager Ray Pocino, 
and I appointed Michael as Eastern Regional Manager.  Indiana District Council Business 
Manager and Secretary-Treasurer David A. Frye was unanimously elected LIUNA Vice 
President upon the retirement of Vice President and Midwest Regional Manager John Penn, 
and I appointed David as Midwest Regional Manager. 

I am confident that this new leadership team will continue to move our great International 
Union forward, and to build upon the foundation left by all those who came before us. 

Brothers and Sisters, serving as your General President for the past 23 years has been the 
single greatest honor of my life, and I thank you from the bottom of my heart for your 
amazing loyalty and support.  Although I am stepping down as General President, I will 
remain involved, and I will work and fight for our members and their families as long as I 
live. 

With kind regards, I am 

Fraternally yours, 

7(55<�2¶68//,9$1 
General President 

krm 




